Barmston & Fraisthorpe Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs Patricia Lambert
274 Seaside Road
Aldbrough,
HU11 4SA
Email: clerk@barmston.org.uk Tel: 01964 527900

Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 9" September 2020 in the
Village Hall, Barmston

Present:

Councillors: Keith Manuel, Margaret Marshall, Les Wiles, lan Lawson
Members of the public: One

Ward Councillors: Jane Evison, Jonathan Owen

Clerk: Patricia Lambert.

Apologies:Geoff Riby, Mark Jackson,

Declaration of Interest: None

Public Participation
It was asked when the post Office would be back opening in the village hall, and when the
Library van was going to start stopping again 33/20

It was also asked if Open day for accounts would be taking place due to new Covid 19
restrictions being issued

This now has to be cancelled, due to restrictions , Clerk will put cancellation notice on boards
postponing the event 34/20

Minutes of the previous Council meeting 12t" August 2020
It was Resolved that the minutes of the meeting be approved and signed by the Chair

35/20
Phone Box
Chairman has now received written quote from painter .All agreed for this work to be
carried out. 36/20
Dog Fouling
Cllr Lawson asked for volunteers in the last edition of The Village Voice to help arrange
to empty dog bins, as discussed at last months meeting, but so far has had nobody
Contact him. 37/20
Litter Picking
It was agreed by all, that a Litter Picking day be arranged for late Sept, early Oct
Date to be arranged and advertised in The Village Voice 38/20

Church Funding
After a long discussion it was agreed to help the Barmston Parish Church, with the upkeep of


mailto:clerk@barmston.org.uk

Church grounds, a grant of £500 was agreed, this was to be allocated from grant received
from Fraisthorpe Community Wind farm Fund

Proposed : Cllr Manual

Seconded : Clir Marshall 39/20

Wind Farm Grants
A total of 6 applications including Barmston Parish Church were received after a discussion
all 6 were approved, Clerk to send offering letters to applicants. 40/20

Councillor Vacancy

The clerk had received a number of applications for the vacancy on the Parish Council

These were discussed at length, but it was decided to offer Mrs Doris Bedwell the position
Proposed: Clir Lawson

Seconded: Cllr Marshall 41/20
Clerk to write to Mrs Bedwell offering the position and inform East Riding,

Correspondence Received
Clerk has received a email asking if a Clothing bank can be located in the Village,
Clerk to find out some more details and put on agenda for next meeting 42/20

Finance Report:

Bank Reconciliation: 28™ August 2020

Community Account: £1310.24

Business Money Maker: Account: £5632.33

It was agreed the bank reconciliation be approved and acceptable by the council 43/20

Payments to be approved

Mrs P A Lambert (Clerks Wages) August 289.00

Jupiter web Solutions £200.00

Mrs Rosemary Swift ( The Village Voice £11.25

Credits:

ERYC Small Grant Fund £1500.00

The monthly payments were noted and and approved by council, cheques were signed after

the meeting. 44/20
Any other Business

Clir Wiles had been asked by Village Hall Committee, why yearly rent had not been paid,
clerk was unaware of this, assuming that it was made available FOC as normal practice in
other villages but would email and request an invoice for amount 45/20

Also a resident asked if a 30 mph sign could put up along the Fraisthorpe main street as cars
were speeding through village
Clerk to ring Highways 46/20



Cllr Lawson had received information from Humberside police about the

Community Speed Watch it was agreed to advertise in The Village Voice for volunteers for
this

Clir Lawson to write article for the Village Voice 47/20

Clerk mentioned about Christmas Tree lights explaining that we now had no power for the

tree as this had been de energised 6™ January by someone, to re-energise would be more

expensive than paying a monthly charge which would be around £5.50 per month

All agreed that on a monthly charge would be a better way forward

Clerk to contact N Power to arrange 48/20

Date and time of next meeting:
Wednesday 14" October 2020 commencing at 7pm

Meeting closed 8.45pm
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